
 
 

Removing Your Automobile from State of State 
 
 
 
 
 

 This process is very simple, and it is not very different from the way it is already done 
now.  Below are the steps to remove your current automobile/plates from the State of State DMV 
registrations, as well as getting Private Plates.  Please note that a Status Letter to your local 
Sheriff is advisable in tandem with this process. 
 
For Plates and Registration Cards: 
 
1) RECOMMENDED *** Take the plates and registration card into the local DMV and return them.  
Make sure you get a receipt. 
 
OR 
 
2) Mail the plates and registration to the local DMV and make sure you add a letter requesting                   
confirmation. 
 
3) Make a color copy of the title AND your bill of sale of the automobile.  Staple together and keep in         
your glovebox at all times.  
 
For Private Plates: 
 
1) You may use whatever process you like in producing the plates.  I advise making one using the 
website  https://www.buildasign.com/license-plates   Simply design the custom plate, adding your 
States flag and your own numbers/letters as you see fit. 
 
2)  Make sure you have the following on the plate somewhere, usually on the bottom or top in smaller 
print (this torpedoes their Presumption of Status): 
     A.  Not for Hire 
     B.  Retired 
     C.  UCC 9-102&109 
 
3) It is advised to get the plates first but not necessary. 
 


